
Submitter: Anonymous Anonymous 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Judiciary 

Measure: SB348 

To the Senate Committee on Judiciary, 

 

 I am writing you to urge you to oppose SB 348. This is specifically in regards 

to the proposed amendment. Stuffing a placeholder bill with all of the language from 

a measure that was found unconstitutional is wrong and downright hateful towards 

one specific group. The measure passed by 0.7%, was funded solely by out-of-state 

billionaires and included incorrect and (most likely intentionally) misleading language 

in the official ballot summary. 

  

        Changing the age to own any firearm from 18 to 21 is clear age discrimination. 

Criminalizing past purchases of magazines when it is currently legal to buy them is 

federally illegal and just downright immoral. Raising the initial permit price by almost 

3 times and raising the renewal cost by more than 2 times is predictable and hateful 

towards Oregonians who are less wealthy. The Harney County Judge was correct 

when he said that this bill "was designed to keep poor Oregonians from owning 

firearms." The Senate is currently trying to continue this discrimination against 

Oregonians who are less wealthy. 

  

        The amendment was written by someone who is hateful towards anyone who 

thinks differently than he does. It was written out of pure hate for gun owners in 

Oregon. Please stop SEB 348 from moving forward. 

  

        Thank you for reading this. Unfortunately I work in a very liberal-dominated 

industry and must keep this anonymous since they are posted online. I have lost out 

on job opportunities in the past due to these comments being posted for the public. 


